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THE VETTE SETTE 

 
A Monthly Publication For The Members of 

The Classic Glass Corvette Club 
Volume XVII Issue 7, July, 2007 

 

President’s Corner 
 
Wow, it is hard to believe half a year has already 

passed us by.  We have had lots of fun activities from 

our Valentine’s Cruise to Amicalola Falls to 

Savannah, the Caribbean, car shows, picnics and 

everything in between.  Keep your hats on, there is 

much more fun to come! 

 

Super Vette Saturday will quickly be upon us and we 

have Bill Heard Chevrolet as sponsors for the Sock 

Hop and our ever faithful sponsors for SVS Day’s 

Chevrolet and MTI Racing.  We are looking to bust 

the seams on the room this year as we have already 

gotten 64 folks that have registered and said they 

were coming to the Sock Hop!  Our Goodie Bag 

stuffing party will be Tuesday July 31
st
 at 7 PM at 

Sidelines Grill.  Last year we stuffed 150+ bags in 

about 45 minutes!  We are looking for everyone to 

come and help again and we will have just as much 

fun.  If you are interested in helping as a volunteer at 

SVS, please email Cindy and let her know.  We have 

a couple of holes due to folks work schedules and we 

still need folks to help count votes, etc.  If you are 

volunteering for SVS, please be there no later than 7 

AM, yes AM, on Saturday.  We usually have folks 

lined up by 7:30 waiting to get in. 

 

Fred and Ann O’Neill gave us a great day at the lake 

on Saturday July 21
st
.  We had scenic trips on the 

boat and great hotdogs and hamburgers cooked up by 

head chef Calvin Cruce, wonderful chicken cooked 

up as well by our host and others.  The weather was 

great and I put in an order for the same for SVS!  If 

you didn’t make it, you missed a fun and relaxing 

time. 

Be preparing for the 3
rd

 Annual Wine Cruise coming 

up on Sept 8
th

, we have to change it to Sunnie’s Wine 

Cruise due to the fact we sold Tequila…  It will still 

be a great day of fun stuff, lunch and wine, so plan on 

coming out. 

 

We are also going up for the Mountain City Show 

and Drags on September 16
th

.  It has been an 

overnighter for us in the past, but the interest has 

dropped off in past years so we will meet at the Big 

Lots parking lot on Glade Rd (exit 278) on I-75 at 

7:30 AM and leave at 8:00.  This is always a fun 

show and a chance to put your car out on the 

dragstrip. 

 

We are still looking for donations for Super Vette 

Saturday.  We have had a few items donated already 

and are hoping to have tons of stuff for the auctions 

and give-a-ways.  Just let me know when you get 

them and I will warehouse them in my garage.  You 

can bring them at the bag stuffing party or the day of 

the show. 

 

If you have questions or recommendations, please do 

not hesitate to give me a call or drop me a line in an 

email. 

 

After all….  It’s about the people who love 

the car! 

Joe     
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Minutes from July 10, 2007 

Monthly Meeting 

 
 

7:30 P.M. Joe Owens, President 
 
Joe called the meeting to order.  Joe thanked 
members for attending and welcomed them to 
the July meeting.  
 
Joe recapped the events since the June 
meeting.  The Mystery Cruise with Harriette as 
the event manager was a fun trip.  Participants 
met at the Varsity Restaurant at Town Center; 
traveled to the Atlanta Muscle Car Museum then 
onto Senoia visiting the Buggy Shop Museum 
ending in Newnan with dinner at Sprayberry’s 
BBQ.  
 
Top of Georgia Show a few members attended 
this event; a total of fifty-four cars from all over 
the South participated. 
 
Tech Day with Robert Dukas, Don Stephens and 
Joe Owens; participants discussed topics 
regarding the C3 and C5, changed some oil, 
reset some codes and discussed the vacuum 
system on the C3.   A second tech day has been 
discussed for later in the year. 
 
Annual Picnic this was a great time, the weather 
was a little misty.  The extra food was sent home 
with the kids from Calvary Children’s Home. 
 
There are two additional meetings scheduled for 
Super Vette Saturday; the first one will be to 
finalize plans and the second one to stuff the 
goody bags.  Cindy will provide additional 
information later in the meeting. 
 
Holiday Party at the Hilton Garden Inn in 
Kennesaw December 8th; this year in lieu of a 
buffet the decision has been made to have a 
seated dinner. Cost for the meal would be less 
than thirty dollars per person.  Members were 
requested to vote on one of the following two 
options regarding the meal expense. 
 
Option one: the club will pay for the dinner. 
Option two: members will pay for their own 
dinner.   
 
Option one passed with a majority of the vote, 
the club will pay for the Holiday Party meal for 
participants. Members are required to sign up on 

CGCC’s web site and submit a check in the 
amount of thirty dollars for each person that will 
be attending the party.  When attendees arrive 
at the party their check will be returned to them, 
members who do not attend the party after 
signing up will forfeit their monies. 
 
As in years past members will be requested to 
bring an unwrapped item to the party for a child.  
Specifics will be discussed later. 
 

 
7: 40 P.M. Sherry Yon, Secretary 

 
Sherry requested a motion to accept the minutes 
from the June meeting that were published in 
the newsletter.  A motion was made, seconded 
and accepted by the club. 

 

7:43 P.M. Terri Martell, Treasurer 

 
Terri provided the summary of the Treasurer’s 
report and asked for a motion to accept the 
report as given.  A motion was made, seconded 
and passed by the club. 
 
Below is the financial summary report: 
 
June 2007 Summary 
 
Beginning Balance:                $ 
10,853.94 
Receipts:             
461.00 
Disbursements:                                    
(801.54) 
Ending Balance:                               
10,513.40* 
                   * Includes $2,000.00 Rainy-Day Fund. 

 
 
7:44 P.M. Hillary Dukas, Vice President of 
Membership 

 
Hillary thanked everyone.  
 
CGCC has two hundred and sixteen members 
including six new members. 

 
Eighty-three members and four guests are 
present.  The guests were introduced to the 
members and requested to provide some 
information about themselves and their cars. 
  
Hillary introduced two new members in 
attendance tonight presenting them with name 
badges, window decals, pins and copies of the 
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CGCC by laws.  She thanked the new members 
for joining our club and encouraged them to sign 
up for activities and get to know their club. 
 

Heck went home this month’s 

winner with eighty-three dollars. 
 

7:47 P.M. Cindy Owens, Vice President of 

Activities 

 
Cindy reminded the group the club has a couple 
more busy months.   
 
The second planning meeting to finalize the 
details for Super Vette Saturday is scheduled for 
Thursday July 12

th
 at 7:00 at Sidelines.   

Volunteers are needed to fill several 
responsibilities; anyone interested in 
volunteering please either see Cindy or attend 
the meeting on Thursday. 
  
Fred O’Neil invited members to his and Ann’s 
home on Lake Lanier for a day at the lake on 
Saturday July 21

s 
from 11:00 A.M – 4:00 P.M. 

Burgers and hotdogs will be provided; 
participants are requested to bring a covered 
dish.  Fred provided a flier with directions to his 
home.  Cindy and Joe agreed to lead a caravan 
leaving Best Buy at Georgia 400 and Haynes 
Bridge Road at 10:00 A.M. for anyone interested 
in joining them.  Members were reminded to 
please sign up on the website if they are 
planning on attending this event. 

 
Super Vette Saturday bag stuffing event on 
Tuesday July 31

st
 at 7:00 P.M. at Sidelines.  

Cindy and Joe’s garage has a large number of 
donations for the bags, door prizes and the 
silent auction. Anyone with additional items 
please bring them either to the meeting on July 
12

th
 or to this meeting.   

 
CGCC has received a number of registrations 
from other clubs for the Sock-hop and Super 
Vette Saturday. 

 
Third Annual Wine Cruise September 8

th
 will be 

with Joe and Cindy as the event managers.  
There will be a fun thing, lunch and a tour of a 
winery.   

 
Twenty people have signed up to attend the Life 
is a Vette at the Beach weekend car show in 
Pensacola with Miracle Strip Corvette Club. 
Terry and Carol Mills invited CGCC members to 
attend this event September 28

th
 and 29

th
.  A 

block of twenty rooms have been reserved in the 
club’s name at the Hilton Garden Inn; however, 
the rooms are being absorbed quickly by 
members, anyone interested in attending this 
event should phone the hotel and reserve a 
room. There is a link on the website for the 
hotel.   
 
Cindy reminded members to check CGCC’s 
website for additional information on pending 
events. 

 
Joe announced to the group and Hillary 
displayed the Classic Glass Banner that will be 
on display in 2008 on one of the 9 light poles 
that line the entrance to the museum.   
 
As a means to generate additional monies the 
museum has provided clubs the opportunity to 
pay three hundred fifty dollars to enter a drawing 
that allows the first eighteen club names drawn 
to display their club banner.  

 
7:57 P.M. Fred Hale NCM Ambassador  
 
Fred encouraged members to join and visit the 
museum; reminding the group that donations to 
the museum are tax deductible.   
 
Thanks to the club’s participation at the museum 
Fred will become a Master Ambassador 
receiving an award at the Anniversary 
Celebration dinner that recognizes Life 
Members.  
 
Fred has membership applications for anyone 
interested in becoming a member; you can also 
join the museum at the NCMs’ web page.   

 
8:03 P.M. Chris Siddall, CGCC Store  
 
Chris invited members to stop by and shop in 
the store; any item can be purchased in any 
color.  She encouraged members to support 
their club with by purchasing a CGCC hat, jacket 
or shirt. 
 

 8:05 P.M. Bridget Stephens, Webmaster 
 
Bridget reminded members of the recently 
created forum; she provided an instruction filer 
to members on how to access and register. 
Currently there are only twelve registered users; 
Bridget spent a lot of time creating the forum 
and requested everyone to please use it. 
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Last month Bridget sent e-mails requesting 
photos for the members’ garage.  Please send 
Bridget your photos she is striving for one 
hundred percent participation in the photo 
gallery. 

 
8:10 P.M. Wrap Up / New Business: 
 
Joe congratulated Calvin Cruse on his first week 
of retirement and Wayne who has been retired 
for six weeks; Wayne says he works harder at 
home.  
 
Bill told the group about a pleasant experience 
he recently had with Bill Heard Chevrolet’s 
service department.  As a C5 owner his car 
experienced the known problem with the column 
lock causing the car to shut off.  GM has 
recognized this problem and issued a recall on 
the C5 to correct this problem.  New Service 
Manager Quinton Maston replaced all the 
associated components at no charge to him. 
 

Dan Casey, Vice President at Large  
 
50/50 drawing $208.00 collected. $104.00 to the 
club. 
 
$52.00 to Vicki Mobley  
$52.00 to Bill Smith 

 
Two members have new cars Fred O’Neil and 
Lilas Pratt. 
 
Tommy Wright provided information to the group 
on his trip along Route 66 and encouraged 
everyone to make this scenic drive. 

 
Joe reminded members to take care of the wait 
staff at Sidelines; also of the Board of Directors 
meeting on Tuesday July 17

th,
 everyone is 

welcome to attend. 
 

Meeting adjourned 8:22 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Sherry Yon 
Secretary 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FOR SALE:::::::::::: 
 
Vette – Black - For pictures contact Fred O’Neill 
(It’s a beauty) $30K firm 

Your Real Estate Professional 

Fred & Ann O'Neill 

Solid Source Realty 

www.RealEstateAroundAtlanta.com 

Direct #678-776-5884 Ann 

678-776-4223 Fred 
 
 

VP. Membership: Hillary Dukas 
  
Hello everyone.  It is hard to believe it is July 
already.  The Corvette playtime is almost half 
over.  We had 8 new members this month - 
some are brand-new and some renewals of old 
members.  Please join me in welcoming all the 
new members  

 

1.  Ron and Carole Weaver        
     2004 C5 
2.  Linda Spence 
3.  Gene and Mary Thomas 
     2005 C6 Hardtop 
4.  James R Orff 
     1965 Roadster, 2004 Roadster 
5.  Joe Yeatman 
     2000 Pewter Conv 
6.  Lilas Pratt 
     1999 Pewter Coupe 
 
We welcome all of you.   
These new members bring our total membership 
to 218.  Just a reminder - please take the time to 
check out the website ands see what activities 
are available for you to enjoy your Corvette and 
meet your Club members.  There are many 
exciting activities planned and surely there are 
some that you would like to attend.   
  
Don't forget our Club car show - Super Vette 
Saturday - August 4th at Day's Chevrolet.  We 
need all members to be present to help.  This is 
the time we all get together and work hard to 
raise money for our numerous charities.  Please 
make plans to come and support Your Club. 
  
See you at the Sock Hop and at Super Vette, if 
not before. 
  
Hillary (Spd Diva) 
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The Officers, etc.  are: 
 
President:   Joe Owens  
   770-971-7933 
VP at Large:  Dan Casey 
   770971-7433 
VP Activities:  Cindy Owens 
   770-971-7933 
VP Membership: Hillary Dukas 
   770-975-7373 
Directors:  Randy Cooper 
   770-943-6131 
   Bob Renneke 
   770-218-2999 
   Don Shamel 
   770-751-5710 
   Barry Tomlinson 
   770-753-0307 
Secretary:  Sherry Yon 
   770-974-2763 
Treasurer:  Terri Martell 
   770-421-0351 
Webmistress:  Bridget Stephens 
   770-891-6602 
NCM Ambassador: Fred Hale 
   770-422-6206 
CGCC Store:  Chris Siddall 
   770-975-8644 
NewsletterEditor:  Bill Majoros 

   770-971-724 
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09/06 
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11/06 
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Upcoming Activities: 

August 3 Sock Hop Kennesaw ,GA 

August 4 SUPERVETTE SATURDAY Acworth, GA 

Sept 8 Third Annual Wine Cruise In GA 

Sept 15-16 1st Annual Western Round-Up Blairsville, GA 

Sept 15-16 Track Days at Road Atlanta Road Atlanta 

Sept 16 Madison Car Show Madison, GA 

Sept 22 Watson Mill Covered Bridge Experience Comer, GA 

 

 

National Corvette Museum Activities 

 

August 30-Sept 2 13th Anniversary Celebration Bowling Green Ky 

September 27-29 Pace Car Event Bowling Green, KY 

October 11-13 Classic Corvettes Bowling Green, KY 

October 25-27 Z06 Fest Bowling Green, Ky 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      
P.O. Box 4936 
Marietta, GA 30061 

 
HOTLINE (770) 662-4320 

Web Page: 
http://www.cgcorvetteclub.com 

Meeting Location 
Sidelines Grill 

1440 Roswell Road 
Marietta, GA 

Approx. 1 Mile East of the Big Chicken 
2nd Tuesday of Each Month 

Meeting Time: 7:30 PM 
Next Meeting 

August 14, 2007 
  

  
 

 

 

The Vette Sette 


